
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

    
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA080719-6762     

 
2 August 2019 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 8 July 2019. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act (FOI) 2000  
 
You asked for;  
 

I would like to request details of any visits Boris Johnson, the then mayor of London, 
made to the Russian embassy or Russian ambassador's residence during his time in 
office. I would also like copies of any correspondence between Boris Johnson and the 
Russian embassy or Russian government officials.  

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Please find attached the correspondence sent by Boris Johnson. The correspondence consists 
mostly of responses to invitations. The incoming correspondence is kept in our offsite archive 
and I have not retrieved them in order to get the attached to you as quickly as possible. It is 
evident from the responses what the invitations relate to, however, if you do wish to see any of 
them then please let me know which ones.    
 
Regarding visits, as you are aware copies of the former Mayors diary are published on our 
Disclosure Log. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

  
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 



 
 

 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information




















































MAYOR OF LONDON

Mr Sergei Sobyanin
Mayor of Moscow
13 Tverskaya Street Date: 02 DEC 2113
Moscow
125032
Russian Federation

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

I am delighted to inform you that the popular annual Festival of Russian culture, Maslenitsa, has
received the support and endorsement of the Greater London Authority for another year. The date
for the sixth event of its kind has been set for Sunday 2 March 2014, and the venue again - our
iconic Trafalgar Square.

The Russian Festival Maslenitsa in London, organised by Ensemble Productions, is our most
significant Russian event. I understand that the date for 201 4 is especially important as it falls on
Russian Orthodox Forgiveness Sunday, when, I am informed, celebrations will be taking place across
Russia. We also, of course, look forward to the Winter Olympic and Paralympic Games in Sochi,
which Maslenitsa in London will reflect with its special “Olympic Experience” zone and live satellite
link-ups.

I also believe that next year’s Maslenitsa will be one of the first key initiatives to open the official
“2014 UK/Russia Year of Culture”, a major cultural initiative agreed and welcomed by both our
Governments. We hope residents of Moscow will enjoy the comprehensive programme of events and
projects that the British Council have carefully chosen from all four countries of the United Kingdom
and which represent our art forms, creative industries, education, science and language. Equally, we
eagerly await the Russian events that will be staged over the year in London and the UK, as brought
to us by the Russian Embassy in London.

Maslenitsa is facilitated by, anti a demonstration of, the good relations which exist between our two
cities. The Festival continues to exemplify the immense contribution that Russian-speaking people
make to life in London, and offers an opportunity for enhancing positive contacts in business, city
administration and education. As 2014 is such an important milestone, it seems only right for
London and Moscow, as capital cities, to lead the way in strengthening these ties. Therefore, we
hope for the renewed support of the Moscow City Government for Maslenitsa 2014 and look
forward to welcoming your delegation to the event.

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mr Sergey Ivanov
Head of the Presidential Administration of the
Russian Federation Date: 1
2 Krasnopresnenskaya Embankment
Moscow
103274
Russian Federation

Dear Mr lvanov

I am delighted to inform you that the popular annual Festival of Russian culture, Maslenitsa, has
received the support and endorsement of the Greater London Authority for another year. The date
for the sixth event of its kind has been set for Sunday 2 March 2014, and the venue again - our
iconic Trafalgar Square.

The Russian Festival Maslenitsa in London, organised by Ensemble Productions, is our most
significant Russian event. I understand that the date for 2014 is especially important as it falls on
Russian Orthodox Forgiveness Sunday, when, I am informed, celebrations will be taking place across
Russia. We also, of course, look forward to the Winter Olympic and Paralympic Games in Sochi,
which Maslenitsa in London will reflect with its special “Olympic Experience” zone and live satellite

I also believe that next year’s Maslenitsa will be one of the first key initiatives to open the official
“2014 UK/Russia Year of Culture”, a major cultural initiative agreed and welcomed by both our
Governments. We hope residents of Moscow will enjoy the comprehensive programme of events and
projects that the British Council have carefully chosen from all four countries of the United Kingdom
and whichrepresent our art forms, creative industries, education, science and language. Equally, we
eagerly await the Russian events that will be staged over the year in London and the UK, as brought
to us by the Russian Embassy in London.

Maslenitsa is facilitated by, and a demonstration of, the good relations which exist between our tWo
cities and countries. The Festival continues to exemplify the immense contribution that Russian-
speaking people make to life in London, and offers an opportunity for enhancing positive contacts in
business, culture and education. As 2014 is such an important milestone, it seems only right for us to
lead the way in strengthening these ties. Therefore, we hope for the renewed support of the
Presidential Administration of the Russian Federation for Maslenitsa 2014 and look forward to
welcoming your delegation to the event.

Yours sincerel’

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

link-ups.

/

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mr Vladimir Medinsky Our ref: MGLA271 113-2956
Minister of Culture of the Russian Federation
c/o HE. Alexander Yakovenko
Ambassador of the Russian Federation Date: 02 DEC 2013
Embassy of the Russian Federation
13 Kensington Palace Garden
London W84QX

Dear Minister

Thank you for your letter of 1 9 November kindly inviting me to attend the II St Petersburg
International Cultural Forum on 2-4 December.

I am so sorry but, much as I am very grateful for the invitation, unfortunately it is not possible for
me to accept on this occasion as my diary, as well as the diaries of my senior representatives, are
already full with commitments and engagements in London on those dates.

I hope that the event is a fantastic success, and would like to take this opportunity to extend my
warmest good wishes to all those attending the St Petersburg International Culture Forum.

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mr Vyacheslav Volodin
First Deputy Head of the Presidential
Administration of the Russian Federation Date: 02 DEC 2013
23 lliinka Street (entrance 71)
Moscow
103732
Russian Federation

Dear Mr Volodin

I am delighted to inform you that the popular annual Festival of Russian culture, Maslenitsa, has
received the support and endorsement of the Greater London Authority for another year. The date for
the sixth event of its kind has been set for Sunday 2 March 2014, and the venue again - our iconic
Trafalgar Square.

The Russian Festival Maslenitsa in London, organised by Ensemble Productions, is our most significant
Russian event. I understand that the date for 2014 is especially important as it falls on Russian
Orthodox Forgiveness Sunday, when, I am informed, celebrations will be taking place across Russia.
We also, of course, look forward to the Winter Olympic and Paralympic Games in Sochi, which
Maslenitsa in London will reflect with its special “Olympic Experience” zone and live satellite link-ups.

I also believe that next year’s Maslenitsa will be one of the first key initiatives to open the official
“2014 UK/Russia Year of Culture”, a major cultural initiative agreed and welcomed by both our
Governments. We hope residents of Moscow will enjoy the comprehensive programme of events and
projects that the British Council have carefully chosen from all four countries of the United Kingdom
and which represent our art forms, creative industries, education, science and language. Equally, we
eagerly await the Russian events that will be staged over the year in London and the UK, as brought
to us by the Russian Embassy in London.

Maslenitsa is facilitated by, and a demonstration of, the good relations which exist between our two
cities and countries. The Festival continues to exemplify the immense contribution that Russian-
speaking people make to life in London, and offers an opportunity for enhancing positive contacts in
business, culture and education. As 2014 is such an important milestone, it seems only right for us to
lead the way in strengthening these ties. Therefore, we hope for the renewed support of the
Presidential Administration of the Russian Federation for Maslenitsa 2074 and look forward to
welcoming your delegation to the event.

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000





MAYOR OF LONDON

Olga Golodets Our ref: MGLAOSO713-0610
Deputy Prime Minister of the Russian Federation
dam 2

naberezhnaya Date U 1 AUG 2013

103274
Russian Federation

Dear Deputy Prime Minister

I wanted to express my delight that the wonderful Russian event Maslenitsa will once again be

staged in London on 2 March 2014, and am pleased that I have been able to support thi5 event on

Trafalgar Square for another year.

I also understand that Maslenitsa marks the start of ‘The Year of Russian Culture in the UK’, which I

am sure will be a great opportunity to develop cultural and business links between Russia and the

UK and with London in particular. There is already a vibrant Russian-speaking community in

London, which will no doubt also welcome a repeat of this event and the wider year-long festival.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London . .

City Hall, London, S El 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

HE Mr Alexander Yakovenko Our ref: MGLA26O41 3-49S8

Ambassador
Embassy of the Russian Federation
13 Kensington Palace Gardens Date:

London W8 4QX

Your Excellency

Thank you for your letter of 23 April inviting me to discuss recent developments in UK-Russia

relations over lunch or dinner at your residence. Please accept my apologies for the delay in

responding to you.

I am very grateful for your generous invitation so it is with regret that I must write to say my diary for

the remainder of the year is already full of previously agreed commitments, making it impossible for

me to identify a date for the foreseeable future. I hope you will accept my sincere apologies and

perhaps we may revisit the possibility in the future.

I was very pleased to hear that both my Deputy Mayor for Housing, Land and Property, Richard

Blakeway, and my Head of Transport, Victoria Hills, were able to welcome Deputy Mayor Pyotr

Biryukov to City Hall. As two growing capital cities looking to deliver major infrastructure projects,

there is much that London and Moscow can learn from each other as we meet the shared challenges

of the future.

I would also like to take this opportunity to update you on my plans to visit Russia. As you know, I

had provisionally accepted Mayor Sobyanin’s invitation to speak at the Third Moscow Urban Forum

later this year, subject to confirmation of dates. Following your email to my Chief of Staff and

Deputy Mayor for Planning, Sir Edward Lister, confirming the Forum will take place on S and 6

December 2013, regrettably, I am unable to be in Moscow on either of those dates. I am writing to

Mayor Sobyanin to offer my apologies and suggest that, as an alternative, Sir Edward may be able to

speak at the Forum in my place.

However, I am still determined to visit Russia so my office is in the early stages of planning a visit to

Moscow and St Petersburg after the Sochi 2014 Winter Olympic and Paralympic Games. I hope to be

able to confirm my intentions to you in the near future and of course, very much welcome your offer

of support in preparation of a visit.

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON
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City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayorlondon.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000

Finally, I know that you very recently hosted celebrations to mark
hope those celebrations were a huge success.

Yours sincerely

the occasion of Russia Day and I

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

• I



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mayor Sergey Sobyanin
— Mayor of Moscow Date:

Moscow City Government
13 Tverskaya Street
Moscow
125032

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

In January this year I wrote to you to accept your kind invitation for me to speak at the Third

Moscow Urban Forum towards the end of 201 3, subject to confirmation of the dates of the Forum

and my availability at that time.

I have since been notified by His Excellency Ambassador Alexander Yakovenko that the Forum has

been confirmed for both the S and 6 December2013. Following this, it is with regret that I must

now write to advise that I am unable to travel to Russia on these days and will no longer be able to

represent London at the Forum. I hope you will accept my sincere apologies.

However, I am keen for London to have a strong representation at the event and would like to

propose that my Chief of Staff and Deputy Mayor for Planning, Sir Edward Lister, attends the Forum

and speaks on my behalf. If this is acceptable to you, I would be grateful if you could confirm this

with in my International Team by email at ±u.k or by telephone on

+4420 7983 who will make the necessary arrangements.

Although I am unable to speak at the Forum as previously planned, I remain determined to visit

Russia. My office is in the early stages of planning a visit to Russia after the Sochi 2014 Winter

Olympic and Paralympic Games. The precise dates and details of my trip are still to be confirmed, but

I do hope to be able to meet with you during my visit and my office will be in touch,

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR Of LONDON

Mayor Sergey Sobyanin
Moscow City Hall
13 Tverskaya Street Date: 7 9 DEC 2073
Moscow 103032
Russian Federation

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

In April this year I sent your city an invitation to join the World Cities Culture Forum, a powerful new
voice for culture in global cities.

Since its launch in 201 2, the Forum has doubled in size and now boasts 22 members from leading
cities around the world. The Forum also commissioned the first World Cities Culture Report - the most
comprehensive study of culture ever developed. It showed that culture plays a central role in shaping
cities and is as important as finance and trade. The Report is available to view at:
www.worldcitiescultureforu m .com.

The World Cities Culture Forum is an unprecedented gathering of city leaders responsible for culture.
Global gatherings have taken place in London, Shanghai and most recently, Istanbul.

Membership of the Forum offers access to a rich network of influential global peers, insights into
groundbreaking innovation in cities, a robust evidence base demonstrating the value of culture in
cities. It looks at the powerful role of culture in improving international positioning, bringing tourism,
jobs, improving health and well-being, social inclusion and raising quality of life.

Therefore, I would like to renew my invitation to your city and very much hope you will join us in 2014
and bring your city’s unique perspective to this growing and dynamic alliance.

If your office would like further information about the Forum or the Report, please contact
Cultural Strategy Manager in my Culture Team, by email

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mayor Serqey Sobyanin Our ref: MGL409081 3-3786
Mayor of Moscow
Moscow City Government Date: 2
13 Tverskaya Street
Moscow
125032

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

Congratulations on your success in the recent Moscow Mayoral election. I look forward to London
and Moscow working together on issues of common importance and also to meeting with you when I
visit Russia in 2014.

Thank you also for your letter kindly inviting me to speak at the Open Innovations Forum in
Moscow on 31 October and please accept my apologies for the delay responding to you on this
matter. I am very grateful for the invitation so it is with regret that I must decline, as my diary is
already full with Mayoral commitments and engagements, making it impossible for me travel to
Moscow at that time.

My office is now making arrangements for my Chief of Staff and Deputy Mayor for Planning, Sir
Edward Lister, to speak at the 3 Moscow Urban Forum in December this year. I hope that both the
Open Innovations Forum and Moscow Urban Forum are a huge success, and would like to extend my
warmest good wishes to all connected with both events.

ssincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayorlondon.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000







MAYOR OF LONDON

Mayor Sergey Sobyanin Our ref: MGLA12O214-S967
Mayor of Moscow

Date:
12 MAR 2014

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

Thank you so much for the kind invitation to speak at the Global Entrepreneurship Congress 2014
which is taking place in Moscow from 17-20 March.

I am so sorry but, much as I am very grateful for the invitation, unfortunately it is not possible for
me to accept on this occasion as my diary is already full with engagements in March, making it
impossible for me to travel to the Moscow at that time.

Thank you for taking the trouble to write.

Yours sincerely

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000



MAYOR OF LONDON

Mayor Sergey Sobyanin
Mayor of Moscow

Dear Mayor Sobyanin

Date:
15 JUL 2014

I was deeply shocked and saddened to hear of today’s commuter train derailment on the Moscow
Metro. The thoughts of all Londoners are with those who have lost loved ones, the many people
who have suffered injury, and the emergency services working tirelessly to rescue those still
trapped underground.

If my office can assist you and your colleagues in any way please do not hesitate to ask.

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE7 2AA • mayor@london.gov.uk • Iondon.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000
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